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ASIA 
The Lord wonderfully directed our steps during our recent trip to Asia. I arrived just in time 

to teach at a secret Bible training school, before the students were to go out for weeks of 

village evangelism. They would be living with the tribal people and sharing Christ with many 

who have never heard His wonderful name. Most of the students were very young, and it 

blessed me to see their dedication, as the possibility of arrest and imprisonment can be a 

reality for them. As I taught the word of God, I encouraged them to be filled with the Holy 

Ghost and then laid hands on them and prayed for the Spirit of God to anoint them as they 

went out into the villages to preach the gospel.  

 

I was able to carry in a special Bible training program for new believers that was put 

together by the F.G.I. Church in Connecticut. This is now being translated and will then be 

printed into booklets that can be passed out to newborn Christians who have no knowledge 

of the Bible or the Christian faith. It is much needed and will be a great training tool for new 

believers. 

 

I then traveled to another part of Asia to meet with Church leaders who are ministering to 

large congregations and who also need training materials for the many college age believers 

who are in their churches. We are now working to get them the School of Christ materials for 

their secret Bible School.  An estimated twenty five thousand people per day are coming to 

Christ in this atheist country. God is moving mightily, and especially among young people. 

Please pray for the believers there and those who risk their lives and freedom to labor among 

them. 

We deeply appreciate anyone who feels led of the Lord to help us with the expense of 

traveling back to Asia to preach the Gospel and train leaders. 

 

 

 

 

TESTIMONY FROM SISTER VERONICA 

They recently showed an elderly lady on the news  that had escaped from a 

Government nursing home. She had walked so far and then fell exhausted on the 

street, where someone found her and sent her to the hospital in Gyumri. The head 

Doctor of that hospital called journalists to interview her. She told that she is 80 

years old and that she escaped from the Government home since the  conditions 

there are so bad and she was treated so terrible. Now she has no place to go and 

that she was going to meet Christmas in the streets.  When I heard this interview, I 

hurried to get the address of the hospital and sent someone to bring her to the 

House of Hope.  Now she is in the House of Hope. She is fed, washed and in a warm 

bed. When the Doctor heard about the House of Hope he wants to send journalists  

to interview and show about our ministry of love and care by T V all over Armenia. 
NEEDS FOR THE HOUSE OF HOPE 

Since the water shortage, we have to buy water from the Fire Dept and store 

it in tanks. We can dig and put in a well for $3100.00 which is desperately 

needed. 

The winters are treachorus and the roads sometimes impassable. We need 

around $ 25,000.00  to pay off the late model 4x4 SUV we will ship over. 

Please pray and let God speak to your heart about helping. 

 

 

 

After Seda, who is 80 

years old, was brought to 

the House of Hope, Sister 

Veronica was washing her 

hands and putting lotion 

on them, at the same 

talking to her about 

Christ and His love. Tears 

begin to flow down Seda’s 

face and she Accepted 

Jesus into her heart. 
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* Message from the House of Hope,  for the glory of God  (written and sent by Sister Veronica.) 

 

Dear people of God, I want to thank you all for supporting my ministry and becoming  a part of the evangelism I 

have started among elderly. 

    If  not for your support and prayers I wouldn’t be able to reach those who are miserable, lonely elderly for 

Christ. You and me are given an opportunity to use the last chance to reach souls of dying elderly.  

Through your help we have managed to equip the building with special adjustable beds, wheel-chairs, walkers 

and other necessary items you have enclosed in 13 ton container you sent for the House of hope. The clothing 

you sent is a great help since most of the elderly who come don’t have clothes to wear. 

Thanks for installing new fire,  and water sprinkler system in the  building. You helped us to preserve 70 cans of 

vegetable stew and  fruit jams   

The Whole city talks about the love of God they see in the House of Hope and bakery that feeds 150 people 

through your support. The mayor of the city of Vanadzor, has just finished rebuilding the road to the house of 

hope which was remaining ruined from Soviet times. 

 The Lord has blessed us with  an anointed staff and we are like one mind and heart in this vision. 

Right now we are having 45 elderly who are adopted by you. They are not orphans any more. Since we are 

opened ,11 elderly passed away .They met Christ in the House of Hope before they left this world. This is what  

my vision is about. 

  God has privileged us to establish works that are a testimony to others. These  works  will show a true, risen 

living Christ not a humanitarian organization. 

 

I have a word from the Lord, that any home I visit any door I knock, His love is going to flow and touch their 

hearts and make a way for Himself. 

 

The Lord gave me a new strategy for evangelism 

1.To have a hot line for rescuing elderly ( like 911 in USA) 

2. To have van that can rush to the destination address 

3.To have  equipped volunteers for this task 

  

I am ready to go to other regions and even countries for home visits and evangelism, if only God and You send 

me 

 

Your Sister Missionary 

Veronica 

.  

 
 

TESTIMONY FROM NEW ENGLAND 

“One brother called in a few months ago about a house he was interested in. A little later Pastor 

talked about  the mission to the elderly in the House of Hope. It touched his heart and he gave 

quite a bit of his savings. In the meantime he kept an eye on the house that he liked but it wasn’t 

selling. Last week he closed on that house and saved $45,000.00 on the transaction!” The Lord 

has continued to bless him! 

 FIRE ON THE MOUNTAIN 2009 
OUR CAMP MEETING WILL BE HELD AGAIN IN 

PIGEON FORGE, TENNESSEE ON  
OCTOBER 13 – 15 

CALL OUR OFFICE FOR MORE INFORMATION 

mailto:wharvest@blomand.net
http://www.riveroflifeinternational.org/

